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Item 5: Adoption of conclusions and recommendations

Thank you, Mr Chair-Rapporteur, 

As usual, I am also speaking on behalf of the Working Group on the Right to Development of the Forum of Catholic-Inspired NGOs (CINGO), and I kindly ask the Secretariat to reflect this in the final text of the report.

We congratulate Ambassador Zamir Akram for the way he chaired this 24th session of the Working Group, an excellent way, and thank the Special Rapporteur on the Right to Development and the Expert mechanism for their participation. 

We are also very grateful to the Drafting committee and its Chair, Prof Mihir Kanade, for the work done in preparing the draft convention on the right to development. 

We do hope that the adoption of such a legally binding instrument by the General Assembly will be realised very soon for the sake of every person and peoples of the world, especially the most vulnerable. We also hope that such an instrument will be named the “International Covenant on the Right to Development”!

Now, reading the conclusions of this Working Group, over which we are glad a consensus was reached, it also draws very clearly that the majority of States are keen to adopt a convention on the Right to Development, while some others are still opposing the idea or reluctant of the text that was proposed. As usual, polarisation is unfortunately present. 

We realise, therefore, that there is a need to build bridges, and these bridges most probably can be built only if States put at the core of their concerns, the people of the world. In the current scenario, with multiple crises, and more will probably come in the future, we think that if we put the concern of the people of the world at the centre, then we can realise and overcome division, and walk towards unity. Our world needs the unity of all States, as a human family.
Our plea is for this unity to happen, and as NGOs and civil society attending the whole process here at the UN, we will surely remain seized on this matter crucial for the people of the world.


Thank You!
